SANBORNTON ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

P.O. Box 124

Sanbornton, New Hampshire 03269-0124

MEETING MINUTES

January 22, 2013

PUBLIC HEARING

The Chairman, John Olmstead, called the meeting to order. Proceedings began with the Pledge of Allegiance. Ann Littlefield (acting clerk) made a roll call of members. Members in attendance were John Olmstead, Bill Whalen, and Ann Littlefield. Public Notice was posted and the notice was published in The Citizen on January 15, 2013. Applicants and abutters were notified of the hearing by certified mail.

Chairman Olmstead addressed the audience by stating that the board was “short” this evening; there would need to be three affirmative votes to grant an applicant’s request. For this evening, this would also apply to the Request for Rehearing before the board. Chairman Olmstead explained that the decision to proceed was the applicants’ perogative; they could choose to proceed or to table their respective requests for one month. 
Request for Rehearing – Received from Sherry Kempe

Re: Case #466 – Originally heard November 27, 2012 (Special Exception granted) 

Original Public Notice - A request from James and Debra Knowlton for a Special Exception as allowed in Article 18, Section B(9) of the zoning ordinance. Applicant seeks permission for the conversion of a single-family dwelling to a two-family dwelling. The property is located on Stage Road in the Recreational District (TM 3 Lot 49-1).
Sherry Kempe stated that she would like to wait for her request to be heard until the February 26, 2013 public hearing. 
CASE #467 – A request from Alicia Ellis Keigwin and Mark W. Keigwin for a Variance from Article 5, Section A of the zoning ordinance. Applicant seeks permission to construct a home into the minimum setback requirements for a pond or brook. The property is located on Johnson Road in the General Agricultural District (TM 15 Lot 52).

Alicia Keigwin stated that she would like to proceed with her request. Bill Whalen stated that the applicants had stated the wrong article and section number on their application and, therefore, the request should not be heard this evening. The application named Article 5, Section A of the zoning ordinance which pertains to road frontage minimum requirements. The application is seeking relief from pond or brook minimum setback requirements. Bill Whalen pointed out that at the Keigwin’s March 2012 hearing, the Public Notice was amended because of this same discrepancy. Bill Whalen further stated that because of the incorrect information having been publically noticed, it would not be in the best interests of the board to proceed and is inappropriate to amend an application at the time of hearing. 
The Keigwins’ architect, Tibor Farkas, responded by saying that Article 5 is the ordinance article for the General Agricultural District, which the property is in and this is the article of interest. Bill Whalen responded by saying that the request for relief from minimum pond or brook setback requirements pertains to Article 15 which is the overlay district of Wetlands Conservation; the more restrictive and pertinent district for this particular request. 

Chairman Olmstead stated that the Keigwins must re-state and resubmit their application with the most correct ordinance article and section number. 

Further, Bill Whalen challenged the water level measurements request made at the March 2012 hearing: Tibor Farkas did not have the exact high water level measurements at the time and indicated he would provide the exact proposed setback measurements from the proposed home to the brook. Bill Whalen asked if they had ever been supplied. Tibor Farkas stated they had not. 
Alicia Keigwin was asked to clarify what was to happen with the existing structure. She stated that it is to be demolished. 

The Keigwins were asked to wait for one month and to re-apply. It seemed that they would have to wait for the March 2013 Public Hearing. 

OTHER BUSINESS

Bill Whalen made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of November 27, 2012. John Olmstead seconded the motion. The three board members in attendance voted unanimously to carry the motion. 

John Olmstead asked if there were any objections to the consideration of Tim Lang and/or Earl Leighton as possible board members. With none, John Olmstead indicated he would notify the Board of Selectmen that these two could be considered for board membership. 

Chairman Olmstead stated that an informational flyer had been received from the Lakes Region Planning Commission for a meeting in Bridgewater. 
The next scheduled public hearing date is Tuesday, February 26, 2013 at 7:15 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. by motion of Bill Whalen with a second by Ann Littlefield. 

Respectfully submitted, Ann E. Littlefield, Clerk. 

These minutes are subject to the review and approval of the Zoning Board of Adjustment. Until such time as approval by vote is recorded, posted and/or website minutes are representational of the Public Hearing and are for informational purposes only.
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